If a student chooses to unenroll from a course, they are responsible for dropping or withdrawing by the posted deadlines. Unenrolling from a course at the high school does not unenroll them from the course at the University of Idaho.
· A “drop” is when a student is taken out of a course prior to the posted drop deadline. A dropped course is not included on the student’s transcript. Tuition can be reimbursed for a dropped course.
· A “withdraw” is when a student unenrolls from the course after the posted drop deadline has passed. A grade of “W” will be included on the student’s transcript. This will not affect a student’s U of I grade point average; however, students should communicate with their high school about how a withdraw may affect their high school grade point average.
Drop and withdraw requests must be submitted through DualEnroll, approved by the student’s high school counselor and processed through MyUI prior to the posted deadlines.
Withdraws are not eligible for tuition reimbursement and can affect a student’s future eligibility for Advanced Opportunities funding.

